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SHOTLEY LOW QUARTER PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
Held at St. John’s Hall, Snods Edge on Monday 5th February 2018 at 7.00 pm
PRESENT:

Chair, Cllr. E Taylor:  Cllr.R Amey:  Cllr. C Baxter:  &  Cllr. M Perry:   

MINUTES:

SLQPC Clerk, Mrs M Green



Please note all Minutes are subject to approval at the next meeting.
  - OPEN SESSION FOR PUBLIC -

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:
 Cllr. P Crawford,  
2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

Cllrs. are invited to declare any personal interests in matters appearing on the Agenda and 
nature of their interest.  Personal Interest - used where a member will be remaining and 
participate in debate/any vote.   Personal & Prejudicial - Interest used where member will 
be withdrawing from Meeting for that item.   
Cllr. Taylor declared a personal interest at Agenda Ref. 4.1 - KPH Wind Farm/Tyne Wear & Northumberland Community Foundation Funding Panel, and 4.2. Mosswood NWT Plant.

3.
TO APPROVE MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING - Minutes of 8/1/2018: (Circulated as 
usual, however Clerk advised Members of an error at Page  6 - Item 12  at "Financial 
Matters" and had emld. Members on 03/02/2018 providing a replacement corrected set of 
Minutes for consideration and acceptance at this meeting).    This arrangement was 
agreed and Cllr. Perry proposed acceptance of the Minutes which were seconded by Cllr. 
Amey, - Chair Taylor then signed these Minutes as an accurate record. 

4.
MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES ON 8/1/2018:

4.1
Kiln Pit Hill and Boundary Lane Wind Farm Community Benefits Funding Panels:


Cllr. Taylor confirmed for the record, the total NPower-KPH grant funding value £6,824 for  all 3 SLQPC 2018 approved applications was received to SLQPC Community A/c on 5/1/2018.  (See below for commencement of project arrangements soonest).

In the absence of Cllr. Stokoe there was no further information available from CDCF Panel on the Litter Bin grant funding surplus of £218 matter - update next month.


Current and proposed Projects update: 
Litter Bins for 2 - A68 Laybys in SLQ Parish - Clerk advised the matter of the replacement of the destroyed Newlands Lay-by wheel bin in June 2017 is being re-investigated, having now received vehicle and  date of accident details from a local resident.  (SLQPC insurers have been consulted on a possible accidental recovery claim). - As SLQPC current Insurance "Excess" arrangement is £250, and our Insurers advise a claim of this type could result in being unsuccessful in the long-term, IT WAS AGREED the situation appeared unviable. Therefore the replacement cost of a new wheelbin at Newlands hamlet will be met either from the CDCF expected surplus grant currently in progress, or alternatively from general parish funds in due course.

The 3 New KPH 2018 Projects initial programming arrangements will commence as follows:- 
5 x 1st Aid Training courses for both Wards - Cllr. McKenzie-Hewitt advised at end of  January, - the selected courses to be co-ordinated in our area by  St. John's Ambulance Area Trainers and will be conducted at either  Snods Community Hall, and/or Whittonstall Church Community space initially, with assistance from N.E, Ambulance Service .    Details of proposed dates, parish venues and booking arrangements are in process of being drafted.  Following confirmation the data will be  passed to Cllr. Stokoe for insertion to the Parish Website/Facebook, Whittonstall 1st School, & Parish Magazine.  IT WAS AGREED - Response by local residents who wish to attend the various venues would be given preferential bookings, before requests received from those interested living outside of parish area.

Cllr. McKenzie-Hewitt, Cllr. Perry,Cllr Stokoe & Clerk ACTION 
2 Additional defibrillation units at licensed premises - Cllr. Baxter advised he has  commenced enquiries on purchase of equipment & initial training for Manor House Staff.  He is currently arranging a further meeting with Mr & Mrs Reay owners of the Anchor Inn at Whittonstall.   When these arrangements have progressed, training for all staff at both venues and purchase of the equipment, and installation of units will be organised - hopefully in the Spring season.    Publicity for this project will also be directed to local social media websites where appropriate.  Progress on any financial aspects to be confirmed next month.

Chair Taylor, Cllr. Baxter, & Clerk ACTION 
Fixed Asset Maintenance Programme - Clerk advised, - the Contractor - Ben Smith Joinery confirms first phase of maintenance & inspection for end of April - weather permitting.  
4.2
Mosswood Water Treatment Works
 - Chair Taylor reported he had talked with Mr 
Guthrie, a member of the Plant Management Team on progress of proposed new plant and 
equipment previously documented in October/November 2017 together with the 
appropriate planning application requirement.   Mr Guthrie has specifically advised the 
new development proposals have been "shelved" for the present, and the Management 
Team intend to arrange a similar "Plant open Event" as previously last year to engage with 
the local community and brief on possible new proposals.   This cancellation of scheduled 
work appears to reflect on the installation of up- to-date plant and equipment being added 
to what is considered an aging existing build, and is therefore felt an unviable proposition.   
We await further details from NWL, however the issues of additional planting and  noise 
levels will be monitored by Cllr. Amey & Taylor. 

Chair Taylor  & Cllr. Amey ACTION
4.3
Traffic Speed Survey enquiry for B6278 (30 mph zone) at Shotley Bridge - Chair Taylor 
requested discussion and Member's views on the proposals and estimates recently 
detailed in the NCC Programming team  "Feasibility Report". (circulated to members on 
5/12/17). - comments were as follows:-   Discussion took place on the possibility of 
Rumble Strips, Chicans  etc., and in general IT WAS AGREED the most practical and 
economic proposal could be towards equipment of an "illuminated systems" design such as 
"Smiley Faces"  type or similar.   Therefore it is hoped to achieve a decision and progress 
this project more positively next month when all Councillors may be present.   In the 
meantime Clerk and Cllr.Amey agreed to provide as much guideline information as possible 
for discussion in March on the type of  installations noted - probably in the region of £10+? 
Clerk would request NCC data from  CWH, 
as it is intended to request partial funding 
from this source, and as previously suggested there is a possibility Cllr. Stokoe could liaise 
with CDCF on a match funding arrangement.  In addition consultation on these
future 
proposed systems would be suggested to Hall Committee, 4 local families who 
reside 
in 
the area, and ecumenical contacts responsible for the Church property and Vicarage - all 
of whom live in the designated area concerned. Further details and discussions required at 
March meeting.   

Chair Taylor, All Members, Clerk & Cllr. Horncastle, ACTION
4.4
Old Marley Tile Site - Following C. Cllr. Horncastle's further discussions with NCC on 18/1/18 it is proposed the intervention of Environmental Health Protection Unit & Community Safety Division, who investigate anti-social behaviour matters, may assist in this matter.  - The current status on the issue of the dangerous dilapidation at site is updated for the record as follows:-  Principal Environmental Protection Officer Wendy Stephenson  has confirmed a new visit and investigation will be authorised and carried out to assess the current problems by the 2 NCC Departments listed above.  - i.e.  -the insecure boundary fence allowing unrestricted access - (as the site is becoming an attraction for young people to congregate out of sight of the community):  to establish the possibility of asbestos materials:   and as the site is becoming a fly-tipping target, there is an increase in vermin, as experienced by local residents.   We now await a positive date for the site visit.


Chair Taylor, C. Cllr. Horncastle, Clerk ACTION 
5.
TO RECEIVE ANY CURRENT PARISH ISSUES FOR DISCUSSION: - See @ "7" below. 

6.
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED & MATTERS FOR RESPONSE:

6.1
Parish Council Planning Training -  SLQPC were offered details of NCC Planning training - (4 sessions at various locations between 30/1/ and 8/2/2018).   Unfortunately due to various previous commitments no attendances were possible.  Chair advised this training to be extremely beneficial and interesting, and requested Clerk to enquire as to possible alternative future training dates.  

6.2
Clarification of HMRC/PAYE 
contributions-SLQPC,current liabilities: -  (See 8/1/18 Minutes Ref. "6.1") -  For the record - This query has been fully investigated by our Payroll Agent who reported to Chair Taylor  & Clerk, all current liabilities and procedures are up to date and correct, and that there are no outstanding staff employment issues for consideration.
6.3
NCC Consultation ref. "Funding for CVS" (Community Voluntary Sector) at Mid January.  For the record details required by deadline of end of January - Clerk emld. to Members with an electronic link provided for individual response if required.  

6.4
Whittonstall Church community initiative - Clerk advised Revd. Helen Savage (Blanchland Abbey/Moorland Church Group), with Cllr.Perry's assistance, are trying to engage and expand the role of Whittonstall Church in the local community and have requested SLQPC support in this matter.   They hope to achieve this by initially sending a letter to residents of Whittonstall Parish Ward on a new awareness project.  Clerk confirmed names and addresses of Ward residents have been collated and supplied to Cllr. Perry for this first stage, together with details of the PCC Parish magazine - Chair Taylor has agreed as soon as their details are available, they will be included to SLQPC website and Facebook facility. Also see below at "7.1"   

Cllr. Perry, Cllr. Stokoe  & Clerk ACTION

7.
RECEIVE ANY REPORTS FROM INDIVIDUAL PARISH COUNCILLORS
:  
7.1
Cllr. Perry  - advised as she is standing down from Whittonstall Church organisational 
duties after many years service, - the  new "Whittonstall Church initiative" referred to 
above - currently being steered by Revd. Savage as indicated above, is hoping to re-
vitalize interest in the community, especially since the new fittings etc. installed via. Wind 
Farm funding, 
have promoted more usage by the Whittonstall 1st School and Community 
Band.   The public letter being drafted for issue very shortly is to publicise a meeting 
between the P.C.C. and local 
community which is to be held at Whittonstall Church at 7.30 
on Tuesday 20th March 2018 to determine the future and a way forward for the Church in 
the village community.   Obviously more local interest  and support is going to be the key.  
(It was suggested trying a "service" in the Anchor Inn may very well be an option for 
consideration. )
7.2
Cllr. Baxter  - advised regular slippery icing problems are experienced in winter conditions 
at the junction of A68 -travelling immediately North West on the downward gradient of the 
U8087 towards Edmudbyers, and reported currently there is no grit supply delivered  
here as elsewhere in Parish.  Clk requested NCC to provide a grit delivery to this site asap - 
Also -Also Clerk to enquire on costs and provision of a grit bin soonest.  

8.
HIGHWAY MATTERS:  
8.1
Cllr. Perry  reported the reflective posts close to junction of the B6309/C265 at 
Whittonstall - (travlg. west from the junction to KPH) have been damaged by traffic and  
are lying in the verge.  Clk requested  NCC to make repair and re-install as a matter of 
urgency.

8.2
Chair Taylor  - reported multiple dangerous potholes on circular route Mosswood - Wallish 
Walls to Crooked Oak and bearing N.East back to Durhamfield to the A68 Junction - i.e 
From Mosswood N Water Treatment plant - at their entrance on A68/U8125: - then turning 
onto U8102 to Wallish Walls -(approx. 200 mtres - a very deep dangerous-to-vehicles hole 
on right):  continuing to Crooked Oak & back to A68 Junct. on U8101 to Durhamfield - 
Clusters of deep holes, also problems creating vehicle damage).  Clk. to action  asap. 
9.
NCC PLANNING APPLICATIONS – CURRENT PROGRESS & DECISIONS:

9(a)
NCC 16/02783/OUT - White Tara Cottage - Mr March, 6 No. dwellings, Whittonstall


Awaiting Decision
9(b)
NCC Ref.No.17/03413/FUL - 1 Mosswood Cottages - Proposed demolition of stone 
outbuildings and new build of a 3 bed'rmd property. - Due to local circulation of these 
proposals and receipt of current comments, discussions resulted in the project considered 


to be -
"inappropriate for the development of the hamlet & would not enhance the 
surrounding 
community". -These Objections were documented at 15/10/17.  HoweverHHoweHowever 
Case Officer has issued a further Planning Re-consultation request for SLQPC observations 
on new amended/additional information @ 31/10/17 - Following general discussion IT 
WAS UNANIMOUSLY AGREED to continue our objections previously outlined @ 15/10/17. 
& response confirmed at  8/11/17 - Awaiting Decision.

9(c)
NCC Ref.No.17/03366/FUL - Mr D Kemp, - Construction of an agricultural worker's 
dwelling of 4 bedrooms adjacent to existing agricultural building, sited on 11.98 
hectares 
of owner occupied farmland at Carterway Heads, Consett.  IT WAS AGREED to support this 
application, however suggested the preferred entire roof covering should be of roof 
slate.  NCC advise a decision to consider this application under delegated powers  or 
referred to the Planning Committee has not yet been agreed - Awaiting further Decision.
10.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED SINCE ISSUE OF AGENDA:

10.1
 NCC 18/00074/OUT - Mr Langan, Land West of St.Philip and St..James Church, 
Whittonstall.  Access is being proposed via. the Right of Way through the Anchor car park, 
and was discussed at this meeting.  NCC Plg. Officer has confirmed to SLQPC that this is  an 
additional new plot on the site -  (now totalling  5 ).    Previous SLQPC views on this matter 
were reviewed and  IT WAS AGREED to object to this appln. due to the excessive building 
proposals already granted, in progress, and awaiting permission on this extremely 
congested site.   Also of concern is the close proximity of this new build to the vicinity of 
sacred and church burial grounds, used regularly by the public.  In addition it is reported 
the applicant has damaged adjoining Church wall/property, and this matter remains 
unresolved.  SLQPC observations to be submitted by response date.  Awaiting 
Decision - 
Chr.Taylor &  Clerk ACTION
11.
ANY OTHER PLANNING ISSUES FOR DISCUSISON:  
   -   (1)

11.1
Construction of large new agricultural shed, located in field adjoining C265 Whittonstall to 
KPH highway - Initially Cllr. Perry had requested Clerk to make enquiries with NCC on 
29/01/2018 as to whether a planning application had been registered/issued or was in 
progress.  NCC Planning Dept. then advised this matter was not under application, and they 
had passed this enquiry to the Enforcement Officer for action.  SLQPC were subsequently 
informed this matter has now been registered as "Planning Enforcement Case Ref. 
18/00109/ENDEVT- Grey Mare Hill Farm, Consett, Northumberland DH8 9SJ"  together 
with details of the procedures and investigations involved. 
We expect their response & 
details of a visit to site within 20 working days. - Update next month.

12.
FINANCIAL MATTERS:

12.1
Financial Status: @ 01/02/2018 - Community A/c- £8,489  & Bus. A/c- £4,997.00 


TOTAL circa.  = £13,486  confirmed by bank statements provided to meeting. 

Community Foundation /KPH 2018 funding value £6,824 R'vd 5/1/2018  to Comm. A/c.  

12.2
Authorisation of Cheques & Invoice Vouchers - circa. £300.00 


£206.00 - Clks.new rate Salary-M  Green-Month 10 January 2018 by S/order on 31/01/2018

£44.20 - Cks new rate HMRC/PAYE-Month10 January  2018, Chq.No.101041 

£47.42 - M Green-Clk. Expenses for January 2018 Chq.No.101042  

13.
OTHER MATTERS FOR DISCUSSION FOLLOWING ISSUE OF AGENDA:  None



THE MEETING WAS DECLARED CLOSED AT 20.31hrs.

THE NEXT SHOTLEY LOW QUARTER PARISH COUNCIL MEETING IS SCHEDULED FOR 

7 p.m. MONDAY 5TH MARCH, 2018 AT ST. JOHN’S HALL, SNODS EDGE
These Minutes signed as an accurate record of Shotley Low Quarter Parish Council
                               Meeting which took place at 7.p.m. on Monday 5th February, 2018

Chairman’s signature……………………………………………………Date…………………………………………..

                                                  E J TAYLOR

Shotley Low Quarter Parish Council Meeting, 5th February 2018                                Chr's Initials...

